
Eagle View Elementary 

Parent Advisory Committee Executive Board 
Meeting Minutes 

September 26, 2013 
 

In Attendance: 
Will Remmert, Brittany Weckman, Jean Schmidt, Paula Anderson, Melissa Tattersall, Deb Portner, 
Kim Vilt, Jean Neher, Kelli Schieffer, Melissa Giles, Tracee Bosch, Stephanie Cline, Jill Speckmann, 
Jenna Lund, Brian Triplett, Christine Orth, Lisa DeGross, Jessie Harmer, Kim Hoppert, Megan Wright, 
Donald Dvorak, Sarah Clough, Michele Sieberg, Cherie Serie, Jessica Hawley, Christy Sandeen & 
Rose Buntjer-Little 
 
1.  Welcome 
 Mr. Remmert welcomed everyone and introduced himself. 
 
2.  Introduction – Principal Will Remmert  

Start of the Year – Everything went extremely well.  Great class sizes.  Only concern at the  
moment is the bees on the playground. 

 Student Recognition – MCA scores were published in the local newspaper.  New tests were  
developed this year and overall Eagle View was 17% above state average and higher than 5  
years ago.  Individual MCA scores will be out at the end of October. 

 Math 89% proficiency 
 Reading 78% proficiency 

 The Chip Shoppe – Kick-off was September 11, 2013.  Money count was on Wednesday, 
October 2. 

 Fourth Grade Kindness Retreat  - September 13, 2013 - Mr. Remmert stopped by to say  
hello. 
Security Update – District is installing buzzers with security cameras connected to each office 
at each school. Eagle View’s was installed the week of September 23, 2013.  Doors will lock at 
9:30 a.m. and unlock at 3:30 p.m.  A photo ID will be needed to obtain a visitor’s badge.  It will 
be held during the visit. 
Technology Update – District is looking at options for 1-to-1 funding to put technology in 
students’ hands.  No PAC money will be spent on technology at this time.  More news will be 
coming in the future. 

  
3.  Introduction - PAC Executive Board 
 President – Jean Schmidt 

Vice-President – Paula Anderson 
 Secretary – Melissa Tattersall 
 Treasurer – Deb Portner 

 PAC members, staff and others were introduced.   
 Jean read the Mission Statement “It is the mission of the EVE PAC to serve as an 

active forum, strengthening communications and involvement between school staff, 
district staff, students, families and the community to achieve excellence in 
education.”   

 Members were informed that information about the PAC could be found on the 
school website and that there was a new PAC email address:  
EagleViewPAC@gmail.com.  All board members have access to this email address 
and will reply to all emails. 

mailto:EagleViewPAC@gmail.com


 Jean briefly discussed what the PAC money was spent on last year. 
 Jean informed members to let the board know if they would like to have any guest 

speakers in the future. 
 Future meetings will include the treasurer report and old business questions and 

answers. 
 
4.  PAC Requests 

Button Project – the fourth graders made/sold homecoming buttons.  $192 was spent on 
supplies, with each button selling for $ .50 and about 400 sold.  The fourth grade teachers are 
teaching the students about economics – business, prices, etc.  They did graphs and data 
analysis.  APPROVED by PAC. 
Artist in Residency Program – Mrs. Cline passed out a flyer about Susan Warner and presented 
information about sculptures and ceramics using clay.  The cost would roughly be $2,000 and 
the Art to Remember funds would pay for the supplies.  APPROVED by PAC. 

 
5.  PAC Committee Delegation 

Committees – Melissa and Brittany talked about the open positions and the description and 
duties for each.  The PAC would like a chair and co-chair with the co-chair having a 2-year 
commitment. 

 Eagle View Apparel – Tracee Bosch volunteered. 
 Faculty Appreciation Meals – Michele Sieberg volunteered. 
 The Chip Shoppe – Volunteers are needed. 
 Plant Sale – Jessie Harmer and Kelli Schieffer volunteered. 
 Scholastic Book Fair – Volunteers are needed. 
 Family Fun Night – Volunteers are needed. 
 Student Directory – Melissa Tattersall, Michele Sieberg and Paula Anderson. 
 Help Our School – Volunteers are needed. 
 Landscaping – Volunteers are needed. 
 
6.  Upcoming Events 
 Conference Potluck Staff Appreciation – Michele Sieberg volunteered. 
 Conference Book Fair – Volunteers are needed.  Vice-President Paula to follow up. 
 
7.  Other Business 
 Mr. Triplett thanked the committee for the $100 and books for the classroom. 
 Budget  
 There is still time to add business cards to the student directory.  
 Apparel for Eagle View will be purchased locally through I.D. Threads in New Prague. 
 

Questions will be answered at the next PAC meeting on Thursday, November 14, 2013, at 6 p.m. 
in the EVE Media Center.  

  
 

 
 
Jean Schmidt adjourned meeting at 6:53 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted by Melissa Tattersall, September 29, 2013. 
 
 


